
Medway Council
Meeting of South Thames Gateway Building Control Joint 

Committee
Thursday, 15 March 2018 

10.06am to 10.44am

Record of the meeting
Subject to approval as an accurate record at the next meeting of this committee

Present: Councillors: Chitty (Chairman), Lewin (Vice-Chairman) and 
Burgoyne

In Attendance: Andrew Barnett, Principal Accountant, Gravesham Borough 
Council
Janine Boughton, Head of Administration and Business 
Development, South Thames Gateway Building Control 
Partnership
Lisa Fillery, Assistant Director of Finance and Procurement, 
Canterbury City Council
Sarah Kilkie, Assistant Director (Communities), Gravesham 
Borough Council
Laura Lowrey, HR, Medway Council
Michael Turner, Democratic Services Officer
Tony Van Veghel, Director, South Thames Gateway Building 
Control Partnership

29 Apologies for absence

An apology for absence was received from Councillor Cook (Canterbury City 
Council) who had been invited to the meeting as an observer in advance of the 
City Council joining the Partnership from 1 April.

30 Record of meeting

The record of the meeting held on 7 December 2017 was agreed as a correct 
record and signed by the Chairman.

31 Declarations of Disclosable Pecuniary Interests and other interests

Disclosable pecuniary interests
 
There were none.
 
Other interests
 
There were none.
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32 Urgent matters by reason of special circumstances

There were none.

33 Expansion of Partnership Update

Discussion:

Members considered a report which updated the Joint Committee on the work 
carried out so far to successfully incorporate Canterbury City Council as a 
fourth member of the Partnership.

Members were pleased to learn that negotiations had progressed successfully 
and Canterbury City Council were due to join the Partnership from 1 April. The 
Director of the Partnership undertook to convey Members’ thanks to everyone 
involved for their hard work. The Committee was advised that staff from 
Canterbury Council were supportive of the change and also the new digital way 
of working. The Director added that the Partnership was now well placed to 
deliver the service to other parts of the county.

In response to a question, the Director confirmed that the Business Plan 
included a target to hold a conference aimed at senior decision makers at 
adjoining authorities to demonstrate the benefits of the Partnership. This would 
take place around September and staff who had joined the Partnership from 
Canterbury City Council would be able to share their experience of the 
Partnership. 
   
Decision:

Members noted the contents of the report.

Reasons for Decision:

The Constitution requires the Joint Committee to monitor the progress of the
Partnership.

34 Exclusion of the press and public

The press and public were excluded from the meeting during consideration of
the exempt material relating to agenda item 7 because consideration
of these matters in public would disclose information falling within Paragraph
3 of Part 1 of Schedule 12A to the Local Government Act 1972 as
specified in agenda item 6, and, in all the circumstances of the case, the Joint
Committee considered that the public interest in maintaining the exemption
outweighed the public interest in disclosing the information.

http://www.medway.gov.uk/
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35 Monitoring Report December 2017 to February 2018

Discussion:

Members considered an update report on the current forecast for the 
2017/2018 financial year which also gave details against the progress of the 
objectives of the Business Plan 2017/2018.

The Director advised that, in light of his planned retirement in December, he 
would review the job profile and job description of the role and bring these to 
the AGM. In response to a query whether enough time was available to 
complete the selection process by December, the Director assured Members 
that he would work with HR to ensure there was sufficient time, including a 
handover period.

Following a question, the Director confirmed that he was confident that a 
balanced budget would be returned at the end of the financial year.

Decision:

Members noted the contents of the report. 

Reasons for Decision:

The Constitution requires the Joint Committee to monitor the progress of the
Partnership.

Chairman

Date:

Michael Turner 01634 332817

Telephone:  01634 332817
Email:  michael.turner@medway.gov.uk
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